Greetings and Happy New Year To All,

We have had an interesting year.  Though successful, it delivered a number of changes looking at the future.

We continue to have a steady membership count at around 115 members.  Our financial status is healthy at around $6,000.  We try to keep it at $5000.  We did not make a donation to any organizations this year because income has been considerably less.  We will be addressing donations in the first quarter of the year.  The falloff in income is related to a number of things.  More Warbirds are becoming less active and less willing to fly for just donations to the Squadron.  Also, we found it prudent to no longer put on Warbird Weekend (part of When Pigs Fly South recently) because there was too much work for so little gain.  In fact, SUN 'n FUN is no longer doing "When Pigs Fly South" for the same reasons.  Participation continued to shrink each year as did our sponsors. That being said, you know you are having a problem when the sponsorship funds are bigger than the net profit available for distribution to veteran's organizations.

The event has been a success for years and has run its course. We should all be proud of what we have accomplished and the veterans organizations that benefited.  We will focus on our requested flyovers to gain donations in the future and discuss other ways to gain donations.  It is also difficult to continue to get support for our two biggest annual flyover events and that is sad.

The yearly activity typically begins with the VAC Airshow.  The VAC has been experiencing their own organizational challenges and is moving their AirShow date to the weekend before SUN 'n FUN.  Warbird membership aircraft attendance has been down and will probably continue to be as they have membership issues, and the event is scheduled during  formation clinics for the trainer groups and they will not change their formation clinic dates.

This is followed by the SUN 'n FUN Fly-in which is growing every year and Warbirds and Warbirds of America have made a commitment to increasing their presence this year.  the Warbird Ramp and statics on the line are growing.  

The summer is quiet and the fall brings about The Stuart Airshow, and the Punta Gorda Show.  Stuart has change its look but continues to be viable.  The Punta Gorda show is trying to change and rebuild its identity.  Time will tell.  In the mean time we continue to support it and their efforts. A number of us participate in the show both on a static level and a flying level.

We are hoping to have a joint fly-in gathering with the Southeast Region of the RPA (Red Stars) in Florida supporting Veterans in November.
We are currently targeting November: 9-11… more to follow. This will be a gather with your friends for flying, and fun.  hotel, meals and entertainment (all at the participants cost).  The thinking is that we add something to the price of attending and make that available for donation to a worthy or worthy veteran's organizations.

That about sums it up on a simple basis.  We all face challenges as our community continues to shrink.

Please feel free to email or call.
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Zack

Jim "Zack" Olzacki 

President/Commander

EAA Warbird Squadron 24
and
Director, Warbirds of America
www.floridawarbirds.org 

